

Minutes of Liaison Meeting with RVH

Monday 15 December 2008 starting at 10am

Present:

RVBC:

Councillor S Hirst  (Chairman)



Councillor M Robinson



D Morris



J Pearson



R Bramhall



R Stott

RV Homes:
Councillor A Knox

C Grimshaw



T Dunn (Vicinity)

R Pearce

1
WELCOME


The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting. 

2
APOLOGIES


Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of The Leader. 

3
NOMINATIONS, VACANCIES AND ALLOCATIONS


RVH reported that the waiting list had increased by 500 since the transfer of the houses. There was also a need to move towards ‘choice-based’ lettings. 


Rachael meets Christine on a monthly basis where they discuss detailed arrangements regarding nominations etc.

4
MANAGEMENT ITEMS


None.

5
Current tenant arrears


RVH reported that the final payment to RVBC had now been made and that the arrears had reduced.

6
ASSURED TENANCIES


RVH had completed the process of signing up all the new agreements. A questionnaire on Equalities and Diversity had also been sent out. The task in hand being to now match needs outlined.

7
SERVICE COSTS AND APPORTIONMENTS


All such costs incurred up to completion had been met by RVBC. Robin had not  received any further bills for the last couple of months.

8
RETAINED CONTRACTS


RVH now had a new contract for supply of electricity. The contract for gas is due to expire on 31st December 2008. 

9
RVBC OBLIGATIONS


No problems at present.

10
RVH OBLIGATIONS

DAG reported that Housing Committee had expressed concern that local contractors were no longer being used by RVH. Rod reported that when tenders  were put out, they were encouraged to use local labour if possible and where suitable. MH Electrical and Dave Johnston Builders were still being used. Christine reported that all work was now done on a value for money basis.

Issues with rents would be discussed separately between Christine, Jane and Robin.

11
RTB DISPOSALS AND DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME


Development programme/VAT shelter

RVBC are concerned that the fact that RVH have not spent what they said they would in their first year would impact on the budget (the decrease in VAT already means £70k). There should have been a £2.5m spend which meant £394,000 VAT which is 60% behind schedule. There was also a concern about tenant aspirations. RVH reported that they had let £4.4m of tendered works that would take place over the next 3 years. The only thing outstanding for tenants that hadn’t been let was the bathroom contract.

RVH reported that at a recent meeting with the Housing Corporation, they had been happy with the progress with works.

Tony Dunn thought it was more about a ‘timing’ issue than commitment. He reported that there was a huge volume of work with a ‘lead-in’ time.

12
COUNCIL SERVICES TO RVH (SCHEDULE 10)

(a)
Call Monitoring Service for 12 months to 31st March 2009. The agreed cost is £13,460 + VAT, and this is being paid in 12 monthly instalments. RVH were currently negotiating with other providers for a better service from April 2009.

(b)
Centralised Right to Buy – so few, no need for any change at present.

(c) 
Grounds Maintenance Service for 2 years until 31st March 2010.  Christine reported that RVH were currently looking at other options available.

(d)
Payment Collection Service for 2 years until 31st March 2010. Christine reported that this was unlikely to continue after this time.  RVBC need to consider what impact this would have particularly on the mobile office service. 

13
HOUSING BENEFIT PROTOCOL


No issues at the present time.

14
Emergency planning – memorandum of understanding


No issues at the present time.

15
AFFORDABLE HOUSING PROGRAMME


Tony Dunn reported that they are currently speaking with small/medium developers and they have of couple of sites in mind that they can move forward with and others that are speculative. They need to speak to RVBC about council-owned land that might be available. The Chairman reported that RVBC would like to work in partnership with RVH on the provision of affordable housing.


Tony reported that they had some unused regeneration funding for urban areas that they had had permission to use in rural areas instead ie Ribble Valley -  if the right schemes/plots of land are found.

16
RVH NEW OFFICE ACCOMMODATION


The Chief Executive reported that following a meeting with the politicians, he had commissioned LCDL to undertake a survey for a proposal for retail on the Clitheroe market site.


RVH were currently looking at premises with a view to putting a shortlist before the Board in February 09 that would be achievable within the next 9 –12 months. They need to get all their staff on to one site.

17
PARENT GROUP (VICINITY) MEETINGS WITH RVBC


Christine had brought Tony along from Vicinity to today’s meeting.

18
ANY OTHER BUSINESS


DAG raised a concern that had been made at Housing committee regarding warden cover in sheltered schemes. The Chairman felt that this was better dealt with either directly with RVH or via him as Chairman. Rod did however report that there was funding available to replace all the emergency equipment. This would be done Jan – April 09.

19
DATE OF NEXT MEETING


The next meeting would be held on Monday, 16 March 2009 at 10am in Committee Room 1 in the Town Hall.

The Chairman thanked all for their attendance.

Meeting closed at 10.50pm.
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